
Brighton & Crystal
Hove Albion Palace
SUPPORTERS SUPPORTERS
Friday 8th May 2009 • 7.30pm • The Dripping Pan, Lewes

Coffee and bacon rolls on arrival • 18 holes of golf, three course dinner
Presentation of awards for winners, runners up, nearest the pin, etc,

More excellent prizes in the raffle • Entry as four-ball, Stableford scoring format
Whole day for £55 per person

We also welcome those who wish to attend only the evening meal.

We are also looking for sponsors (companies or individuals)
to sponsor holes for £50 each, and/or donate prizes for the raffle

For entry, sponsorship forms or evening meal details, contact Tony Langridge
23 Downsview Avenue, Brighton, BN2 6BP. Email: t.langridge@virgin.net • Mobile: 07860 371461

2009 REMF
Charity Golf Day
Mid-Sussex Golf Club, Spatham Lane, Ditchling
Friday 12th June 2009

The 8th annual Robert Eaton Memorial matchTHE TEAMS

Match referee: Phil Prosser

WITH ADDED

PETER WARD

BRIGHTON & HOVE ALBION

1. Peter Griffin
2. Matt Martindale
3. Ali Jenkins
4. Sam Mellor
5. Richie Morris
6. Simon Huffer
7. Jacob Schilt
8. Peter Ward
9. Ricky Marlowe
10. Brett Mendoza
11. Tom Walmsley
12. Max Healey
13. Nick Clayton
14. Toby Phillips
15. Jared Evans
16. Richard Coleman
17. Ian Green
18. Malcolm Buss
19. Simon Barrett

CRYSTAL PALACE

1. Jim Buckley 
2. Kevin Risby
3. Ben Wilson
4. Andy Davison
5. Paul Stipala
6. Mike Barbato
7. James Daly
8. Lee McBride
9. James Baldwin
10. Seb Daly
11. Chris Jones
12. Ben Couchmsn
14. Chris Young
15. Steve Screech
16. Rory Boylan
17. Jason Boye
18. Nick Jackson
19. Nick Amato



R
OBERT EATON
was an avid
Brighton & Hove
Albion fan and

was a regular contributor
to the legendary fans’
forum, North Stand Chat
and its internet chat room.

Despite living and working
in New York, Robert Eaton’s
support for the Albion
remained as strong as ever
and, through the internet, he
was a friend to many. On the
11th September 2001, he
was working on the 105th
floor of the World Trade
Center and it was with great
sadness that the news of his
death reached his fellow
Albion supporters.

They were determined that
Robert’s name would live on
through the game he loved,
and the idea of holding a
charity football match – with
the proceeds going to provide
support for a "football
academy" in New York City –
was met with unanimous
support. Very quickly a group
of organisers got together and
plans were made to hold the
first Robert Eaton Memorial
Match. Supporters of
Brighton’s arch rivals, Crystal
Palace, offered their services

Steve McMahon and Paul
Neal, worked on REMF’s
behalf looking for a suitable
team to support. The team
chosen, Los Peladitos came
from a mainly Hispanic
neighbourhood in the New
York Borough of Queens, and
REMF initially provided them
with a 2-season package of
funding for kit and other
essential equipment. 

Since 2004, REMF has
been funding teams in the
Brighton and Croydon areas.

Most recently, REMF has
donated £5,000 to The
Seagulls Specials, the
Albion’s team for children with
special needs and learning

as opposition and the
inaugural match was played in
November 2001.

In the weeks leading up to
the match, REMF received
some very generous
donations of football
memorabilia and other prizes
which were auctioned online
to raise money for the fund –
raising several thousand
pounds. With additional
donations, the fund soon rose
to over £30,000 and a year of
very hard work got underway
immediately after the match.

The Robert Eaton Memorial
Fund was registered as a
charity in the UK while in New
York fellow Albion supporters

ABOUT REMF

difficulties, and £1,000 to
Coaching For Hope, an
international programme to
use football and art to
empower disadvantaged
children, local coaches and
youth workers in the
developing world, help
combat the sourge of HIV and
AIDS, and raise awareness of
global poverty.

TONIGHT’S special guest
needs no introduction - he is
none other than PETER
WARD - arguably the most
popular player ever to don the
blue and white stripes, and a
constant thorn in defenders’
sides throughout the late 70s
and early 80s. 

We are also delighted to
welcome back Ricky Marlowe
– a Brighton & Hove Albion
forward between 1974 and
1976. Robert used the name
“Ricky Marlowe’s Hairpiece”

on North Stand Chat and
Ricky has come down from
Edinburgh to play in his eighth
REMF game.

Although Marlowe and
Ward were at the club at the
same time, (indeed, they’re
standing together in the club
squad photo taken at the start
of the 1975-76 season), they
never played together for the
first team. So tonight ought to
be a first.

We are also, er, delighted
to ‘welcome’ tonight’s match
referee - the redoubtable Phil
Prosser. Phil, so obviously a
firm favourite with the Albion
fans after officiating at
Withdean in 2002, makes his
REMF debut, and we thank
him for giving up his time to
come along. I’m sure we’ll all
make him feel welcome.
Possibly.

As ever, thanks go to our
ballboys from Denton & South

Heighton team and the match
officials and stewards who
have all given their services to
the cause tonight. Thanks also
to the sponsors and to Lewes
FC who have allowed us use
their facilities free of charge.

And finally, we have been
honoured to work with
Robert’s family and the
support and guidance we’ve
received from the Eatons has
been inspirational. 

The Robert Eaton Memorial
Fund now raises money
through a variety of events
including the annual football
game against Crystal Palace.
Any help we receive allows us
to continue our aim of
supporting football for
disadvantaged young people
in a way that reflects the local
and international links that
Robert had with the game.

Enjoy the game and thank
you for your support.

Robert’s father Doug Eaton (l)
with Peter Taylor at REMF 2008


